 To be confirmed on 2nd June 2014
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 12th May 2014 

at Turton Tower
Present: 

Councillor D Wild (in the chair)

Councillors P Birch, H Dowle, Rev A Morris, P Rigby and P Wild

Also present: 

G Syddall (Clerk), District Councillors C Rigby and J Rigby 

and two members of the public

7030 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 7th April 2014, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7031 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

7032 Insurance

Resolved: That the quote from Came & Company for insurance cover over a period of three years, be accepted.

7033 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman April
£1165.00

Viking



Stationery/toilet rolls

£    73.75

E-On



Electricity



£    53.61

Melba Products Ltd

Purchase of dog bins

£  228.24

1st Turton Scout Group
Donation



£  378.08

Peak & Northern Footpaths Subscription



£    22.50

21st Edgworth Brownies
Donation



£  147.00

75th Belmont Brownies
Donation



£  198.00

Belmont Cubs & Beavers
Donation



£  210.00

Broker Network Ltd

Insurance



£  731.54

A Herd


April salary 
G Syddall


April salary & postage

7034 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/14/0103, 10/14/0212, 10/14/0260. 10/14/0280, and 10/14/0320.
7035 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.

7036 Notice Board at Belmont

Resolved: That approval be given for the purchase of a replacement notice board for Belmont, at an estimated cost of £796.57, plus VAT. 

7037Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection.

i) Blockage of footpath at the Blue Lagoon – it was noted that BwD’s Public Right of Way Officer and the Environment Agency were currently investigating and that notices had been served on the landowner.

Planning permission for the proposed building on the island was highly unlikely to be granted.

ii) Lake View, Belmont – it was reported that a large building was being erected despite planning permission for the erection of a house and garage having expired.

Councillor C Rigby agreed to raise the issue with the planning officer.

iii) Pollution of Bradshaw Brook – there had been a chemical discharge into the Brook in December 2013, killing trout. It was agreed to contact the Environment Agency to ask the outcome of their investigation.

7038 Update on the Barlow

A meeting would be held the following evening with representatives of the Cricket & Recreation Club, Bowling Club and Volunteers to outline proposed changes to the charity scheme.

Further quotes are being obtained for the roof replacement.

Heating bills have risen considerably because the building is now used much more.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 7th MAY 2014

10/14/0103
Single storey side extension at 260 Blackburn Road, Edgworth



The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

10/14/0212
Demolition of existing single storey extension to front and rear and replacement with new single storey extension; new porch to front; insertion of new art stone cills to front elevation and general internal alterations at Moorside House, Bank Street, Turton


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/14/0260
Conversion of existing outbuilding to provide accommodation for elderly family member at Clough Head Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton


The Parish Council objects to this proposed development on the grounds that it would be an over-development of an already crowded site, and that it is not in accordance with Policy RA7 in that there is a lack of parking provision and mains services 

10/14/0280
Demolition of existing garage and replacement with double garage at 148 Bolton Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development, and feels it will be more in keeping than the existing garage
10/14/0320
Single storey rear extension at 152 Bolton Road, Edgworth


The Parish Council objects on the grounds that it considers the proposed extension to be too wide and therefore out of keeping with neighbouring properties. The Parish Council would not object to a narrower extension.

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 2nd June 2014 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.
Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.25pm
